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August 21, 2025 

 
 
Jason Wadell 
180 East 5th Street 
St. Paul, MN 55101 
 
RE: Notice of Extension  
 
Jason:  
 

As you may know, Transaxle, LLC (the “Company”) previously issued Worker 
Adjustment and Retraining Notification (“WARN”) Act notices on May 16, 2025 covering 
its operations at 2501 Route 73 South, Cinnaminson, NJ regarding the planned winding 
down of the business. A copy of the Warn issued in May is included.  The purpose of this 
extension is to inform you that the previously announced effective termination date of 
August 15 – August 29, 2025, for 2 employees has been extended.  The extension is due to 
unforeseen delays in the winding down of the business, in which this employees are critical 
to complete. The new expected date for commencement of separations for these employees 
is 9/1-9/15. All other information contained in the original notice remains unchanged. 

 
The employment losses are expected to be permanent and there will not be any 

bumping rights. 
 
To the extent notice is required under the Worker Adjustment and Retraining 

Notification Act (“WARN”), 29 U.S.C. § 2101, et seq., or any other laws, this letter shall 
constitute the best practicable notice under such laws given the above-referenced 
circumstances. 

 
If you have any questions, you may contact Arthur Brinkmann at 

abrinkmann@transaxle.com 
 

Sincerely,  
 
Arthur Brinkmann 
 
[Arthur Brinkmann – HR Advisor) 

 


